
NOTICE of AIR PERMIT COMMENT PERIOD  
 
The Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy (EGLE) is holding a public comment period 
and a virtual public hearing, if requested, to allow the public the opportunity to comment on the proposed conditional 
approval of an air permit. 
 

There is a public comment period from September 20, until November 6, 
2023, and a virtual public hearing, if requested, on October 24: 

 
Company:  Venice Park Recycling and Disposal Facility (RDF) located at 9536 
Lennon Road, Lennon, Michigan 
 
What the company wants to do: Application No. APP-2023-0025 is for the 
installation and operation of a new utility flare. 
 
Technical Details: The facility’s impact will not exceed the available increments for sulfur dioxide, 
nitrogen oxides, particulate matter less than or equal to ten microns in diameter, and particulate matter 
less than or equal to 2.5 microns in diameter. 
 
Additionally, the installation of new equipment will require revisions to Renewable Operating Permit 
(ROP) No. MI-ROP-N5910-2022 (SRN N5910).  This public comment period meets the public 
participation requirements for a future administrative amendment to the ROP.   
 
The public comment period is to allow all interested parties the opportunity to comment on the 
proposed conditional approval of a Permit to Install (PTI).  It has been preliminarily determined that the 
installation of the new equipment will not violate any of EGLE’s rules nor the National Ambient Air 
Quality Standards.   

 
Provide comment in any of these ways by November 6, 2023:  

• By email to EGLE-AQD-PTIPublicComments@Michigan.gov 
• By voicemail by calling 517-284-0900 
• In writing to:  Permit Section Manager, EGLE, AQD, P.O. Box 30260, Lansing, Michigan 48909-7760 
• At the virtual public hearing, if requested on October 24, 2023, starting at the close of the 

informational session.  The sole purpose of a public hearing is to take formal testimony on the record.   
 

The virtual public hearing will only be held if requested in writing by October 17, 2023.   
• Send hearing requests to the email or address listed above. 

• If requested, send accommodation requests to Laura Gramza at 517-230-4404. 
• If requested, links to attend the virtual meeting will be posted by October 18 at 

Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice.   
 

 
Get technical reports about this project:   

• Online at Michigan.gov/EGLEAirPublicNotice 
• Lansing District Office:  EGLE, AQD, 517-294-9288 or 517-275-0439 
• Lennon:  City Clerk’s Office, 810-621-4285 
• Venice Township: Township Clerk’s Office, 810-621-4096 
• Corunna:  Shiawassee County Clerk’s Office, 989-743-2262 
• LANSING: EGLE, AQD, 517-275-1936 

 
 Requests for translation or other accessibility concerns can be sent to EGLEAccessibility@Michigan.gov. 
 
  

MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT, GREAT LAKES, AND ENERGY 
 
 

 
Cindy Smith, Permit Section Manager 
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